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Minutes
02/26/2020 | 3:00 PM | UC 307

Call to Order  
	President Lorneth called the meeting to order at 3:04 pm.

Approval of Today’s Agenda 
Senator Kelly motioned to approve the agenda. Senator Meghan seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Approval of the January Minutes 
Senator Crystal moved to approve the January meeting minutes. Senator Kelly seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Presidents Report
· No Report Given

Old Business
· Stipend for President and Vice President of Staff Senate
· President Lorneth suggested to conduct research on the topic to see if other Universities have one. Lorneth asked if anyone had heard of other executive boards receiving stipends. Senator Janice volunteered to ask her payroll counterparts at the other locally governed institutions to get some feedback.

New Business 
· Special Guest: Cheryl Berardo
Academic Counselor for Student Support Services 
· Jennifer Placke, assistant director/tutor coordinator presented information about TRIO Student Support Services.
· TRIO SSS is program designed to serve first generation college students, Pell grant eligible students, and disability students. Goals: Help student graduate in 5 years and find success after graduation.
· Services Offered: Peer 1-on-1 tutoring, academic coaching to help develop and strengthen skills and provide assistance, peer coaching (this is the last semester this service will be offered), grant aid, and academic and cultural enrichment.
· Taking your next steps: Direct students who you think qualify to the program. 
· Cheryl explained that TRIO focuses on what can be done for students. She passed out flyers and business cards and encouraged departments to consider teaming up with TRIO and to contact her and Jennifer if interested.
· Jennifer said they could visit departments to give more specific information on working with TRIO. 


· Project EcoGovs: Hannah Allen
· Hannah showed the Senate the Project EcoGovs webpage on the Sustainability website and the form to complete to participate in the project. 

· Staff Appreciation Initiative
· Senator Ashlee moved to open the floor for discussion. Senator Kelly seconded the motion. President Lorneth thanked the Senators for working hard and opened the floor to discuss how Staff Senate can show appreciation to all staff members. Senator Crystal asked for the budget, which is $1,000, to be used by end of June. Suggestions included magnets, aluminum cups, popcorn and cokes, thank you cards, rally towels, and T-Shirts. Spearman discussed the challenges from past experience with giving out T-Shirts. Senator Crystal suggested possibly giving money to the Peay Bay initiative. Send any ideas to Senator Hannah, and the discussion will continue at next meeting. The Staff Appreciation committee would be very involved in the planning of this initiative. 
· Faculty Senate asked for feedback from Staff Senate on the new gun control law that may be passed that will allow any student and visitor, who has the proper permit, to carry on campus. A discussion followed with the majority of the Senate against the law.
· Faculty Senate asked for feedback from Staff Senate on overall safety and support of safety for faculty and staff. A discussion followed on public safety, differing perspectives and levels of tolerance, the panic button on everyone’s University computer, and potential de-escalation trainings to help people cope in different situations. The Senate agreed that more information about what Faculty Senate wants is necessary before Staff Senate endorses the safety topic. The Senate needs to know a specific program before endorsing the idea. Faculty Senate should present a concrete plan to Staff Senate for an official endorsement. Senator Kelly motioned to close the discussion. Senator Charles seconded the motion. The motion passed. 
University Standing Committee Reports
· No Reports Given

Staff Senate Committee Selection
· Awards Committee – No Report Given
· Constitution and Bylaws Committee – No Report Given
· PeayBay Committee
· Senator Shannon is the co-chair, and the committee is looking for a second co-chair, someone who has at least another year on the Senate. There will be a meeting next week and the committee plans to host the auction in April before classes end. President Lorneth asked to find out about past challenges in order to avoid them in the future. The Senate also discussed avoid the same day as Plant the Campus Red.  
· Social Responsibility Committee
· The committee has a plan to participate and encourage staff participation in Plant the Campus Red.
· Staff Appreciation Committee – No Report Given
· Strategic Planning Committee – No Report Given
· Sustainability Committee – No Report Given
Department/Division Updates

· The Alternative Work Schedule for the summer is now in the policy and an email will go out to all staff next week.

Announcements

· The Bleed Kit Training is on Friday at 9:00 am.
· Financial aid departmental scholarships are open until March 1.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]External Affairs is planning a throwback fling to benefit the campus food pantry and the United Way pledge. More information to come. Janice said that people can donate to United Way through self-service.
· Unity week information will be coming soon. 
· Next Meeting: 03/25/2020 | 3:00 pm | UC 307

Adjourn: Senator Diana made a motion to adjourn, Senator Cindy seconded.  Meeting was adjourned at 3:49 pm.
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